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Ref. No. FFWPUI 2013-26 

To  : Regional Presidents, National Messiahs, National Leaders 

From  : FFWPU International Headquarters 

Date  : 12.29 by the Heavenly Calendar (February 9, 2013)  

Re.    : Reorganization of the Regions and Leadership Change 

 

May the blessings and love of the Heavenly Parent and True Parents be with all regions and 

mission nations. 

This is to announce a reorganization of the regions and a number of leadership changes. 

 

1. Reorganization of the Regions 

As of 12.27 by the heavenly calendar in the 3rd year of Cheon-gi (February 7, 2013): 

1) North America 1 and North America 2 shall be combined and renamed North America 

region. Europe 1 and Europe 2 shall be combined and renamed Europe region; 

2) The Caribbean nations (Cuba, Haiti, Dominica Republic, Jamaica, Trinidad and Tobago, 

Barbados, St. Lucia, St. Vincent and the Grenadines, Grenada, Antigua and Barbuda, 

Dominica, St. Kitts and Nevis, and Puerto Rico) which belonged to the South America 

region shall now be part of North America region.  

 

2. Leadership Changes 

 

Rev. Ki Hoon Kim, who is serving as the regional president of North America 2 shall be 

reassigned to the position of regional president of North America region. Rev. Moon Shik 

Kim, who is serving as the regional itinerary worker of North America 1 and 2, shall be 

reassigned to the position of national leader of Canada. Rev. Katsumi Kambashi shall 

relinquish his position as national leader of this nation.  

 

Rev. Jin Hwa Chung is appointed to the position of regional president of Northeast Region. 

Rev. Chung is a blessed second generation member who has served for many years in public 

missions in Korea and Japan. He was a missionary to Nicaragua in the past and is the son of the 

Adam National Messiah to the Ukraine, Rev. Su Won Chung. More recently, he was employed 

at the Foundation to Support HSAUWC in Korea and was in charge of promoting the activities 

and projects of the Foundation.  

 

I would like to thank Rev. Katsumi Kambashi for his hard work in Canada and hope that he can 

continue to assist the new leadership in advancing the mission in his nation.  

I would also like to give my best wishes to Rev. Ki Hoon Kim, Rev. Moon Shik Kim and Rev. 

Jin Hwa Chung in their new missions and pray that they can work with the local members in 

advancing God’s will in their respective regions.   
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These appointments were made on 12.27 by the heavenly calendar in the 3rd year of Cheon-

gi (February 7, 2013). 
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